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 Ms Sue Lovecy, Head of School

For our new students a virtual tour of school will be uploaded onto the school website next week (20 July) – please go to http://www.stmartins3-16.org/school-information/admissions/
Frequently asked questions

How do I pay for school lunches?

We want to encourage the use of parent pay so that our catering staff do not have to handle money – all parents  have a parent pay account – new parents will have log in details provided on the first school day in September. New year 7 starters should bring cash(coins) on their first day. When they are added to our biometric system they will be able to add this cash to their account. They will bring a login letter home.

What happens if I need to talk to a member of staff?

Please telephone school and we will try and put you in touch with a member of staff. If they are unavailable (teaching) then they will call/email you back as soon as they are able. Our administration staff will be able to take messages and deal with emails. We will not be able to facilitate face to face non scheduled meetings for the time being. 

What should I do if my email changes?

Please let school know as soon as possible if emails or contact numbers change 

What do I do if my child has forgotten their PE kit or lunch box?

We are unable to accept forgotten items that are dropped off at school by parents. If it is PE kit your child will have to sit out of the lesson. Uf it is a lunch box your child will be offered a school lunch and we would ask you to pay via parent pay.

What do I do if my child needs medication during the day? 

Please phone reception they will make the arrangements for this, please give school as much notice as possible.

What do I do if my child has a doctor appointment?

If your child is late to school following a medical appointment, please come to the main reception. The member of senior leadership team who is on duty will escort your child to the class.  This will happen if you are collecting to go to a medical appointment.

What happens if my child becomes unwell at school?

Teachers will decide if it is necessary to contact you and you will be asked to collect your child as soon as possible. If any symptoms of covid 19 are evident your child will be isolated until collected. This must be done as soon as possible.

What happens if there is a covid 19 case in school?
School will follow the current government guidance. If the case is confirmed with a positive test  - the ‘class bubble’ will be informed.

What do I do if my child or someone in my household has symptoms or is self isolating?

School will expect parents to follow the current government guidance. If you have any suspicion that your child is unwell better to be safe than sorry and call school by 9.30am to advice.

What happens with lost items?

We will be unable to keep items of ‘lost property’ and these will be disposed of. Please can all parents ensure that all items are labelled so they can be returned.

What will happen if my child loses their mask for the bus home?

They will be unable to access school transport – school will contact you and you will need to collect them.

These will be updated as the summer progresses – please keep checking the school website
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